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Free summer fun! 

One of the key issues any school faces is that of the ‘summer slide’. After a long summer                                   
holiday many of the key skills the school has reinforced over the year have slipped. Here is                                 
a list of suggested activities that will give your child the best start to the autumn term:  

Visit museums 

We are lucky that many museums in             
London continue to be free of charge, as               
is Tube travel for children under 11.   

Join the local library 

The local library is free to join and runs an                   
exciting summer reading challenge       
packed full of prizes. 

KS2 PiXL Times Tables 

If your child has been given a code to                 
access this amazing app, then please use             
the times table app. Tables are vital in               
unlocking so many aspects of         
Mathematics.   

Complete outstanding Moments of 
Triumph. 

Children across the school have been set             
10 challenges to complete. If they only             
have one or two left (tying shoe laces for                 
example) then spend some time         
completing them.   

Junk modelling  

All parents have FREE access to the             
Recycling Arts Project in Northwood Hills.           
You just need to quote the following:             
Membership number: 4432, Ryefield       
Primary   

BUGS! DAY at Silwood Park 

Entry to Bugs! Day is free and no booking                 
is required. Gates open at midday and             
activities will continue to 17.00hrs.         
Refreshments, including a BBQ, will be           
available at a small cost. 

And most importantly of all have a great               
summer! We look forward to seeing you             
all in September.   

Write to Blue Peter 

Your application could be a letter, poem,             
picture or story for example, and must             
also include a message at least 50 words               
long, explaining which Blue Peter badge           
you are applying for and why you deserve               
to be awarded one. 
 
Badge owners can gain free entry into             
over 200 ​Blue Peter Badge attractions           
around the country such as theme parks,             
zoos and castles.  
 
 
Remember that September 3 is an INSET             
day - so the school will be closed to the                   
children.   

 

https://www.visitlondon.com/things-to-do/sightseeing/london-attraction/museum/free-museums-in-london
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/summerreading
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=air.com.matthewwoodfine.timestables
http://watfordscrap.wixsite.com/wrap
https://www.imperial.ac.uk/media/imperial-college/research-centres-and-groups/grand-challlenges-in-ecosystems-and-environment/Bugs-Day-2018.pdf
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/apply-for-a-blue-peter-badge
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/attractions


 ​The Big Sit Out 
We raised ​£1000 for Trinity and           
the Big Sit Out, plus many           
families also generously donated       
bags of clothes and useful items           
that were all gratefully received.         
House Captains from Scott drew         
the following children for the         
raffle, Charlie in Reception came         
first, whilst Chay and Josiah in           
Year 6 and Year 5 were runners             
up.  Well done.   

 
Cooled by ice lollies, the whole school assembled on the main field to share and                             
celebrate the outcomes of a week’s worth of work. Songs, poems, newspaper                       
articles, murals and debates were presented and applauded. The children in Year 4                         
built shelters and they were thoroughly tested to ensure they could withstand the                         
elements. After a good hosing down the shelters (and their inhabitants) were left to                           
dry off - some were drier than others... 
 
The Deputy Mayor and       
Mayoress also joined Sue       
and were fulsome in their         
praise. Everyone was     
touched by the sincerity of         
your children’s thoughts,     
opinions and ideas. We       
have been asked to share         
some of our work with         
Trinity so that they may put           
it on display at their main           
headquarters. High praise     
indeed! 
 

 
 
 

 



 
Year 2 Trip to Windsor Castle 

 
 
Last week Year 2 lay siege to Windsor               
Castle after learning all the tricks of the               
trade for invasion. Fortunately due to           
their outstanding values and behaviour         
the children decided instead just to           
enjoy the sights and consume the           
wonders of our amazing historical         
architecture. 
 
Count yourself lucky Queeny! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done Ryefield for       
demonstrating such   
fantastic manners and     
enthusiasm on a very       
long, hot day. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



Talent Show 2018 
 

 
 
 
 
On Wednesday morning we had a           
fabulous time celebrating the diverse         
array of talents exhibited by our           
children. There were dance and         
gymnastic routines, magic tricks,       
puppet shows, solo and groups of           
singers, and even a complete retelling           
of The Gruffalo.   
 
Mrs Avery, Mr Rowland, Miss Senakey,           
and Mrs Thornhill were the judging           
panel. After much deliberation and         
soul searching the duo of Ayiana and             
Janvir were crowned champions for         
2018.   
 
Well done! 
 
 
 
 

 



Farewell 
 
 

We bid a fond farewell to Mrs Cameron who is leaving us to take up a                               
Deputy Head position in Buckinghamshire. Thank you for everything                 
you have done to enrich the learning and lives of Ryefield pupils.   

Mrs Hadley who returns to Canada after spending four wonderful years                     
with us. Your enthusiasm and joy in celebrating each child’s individual                     
success is infectious.   
 
Mrs Carty and Mrs Merrick are also leaving us after many years of                         
service and we would greatly appreciated the personalised support and                   
care they have given to some of our youngest children. We wish you                         
well in your new careers.   
 
Mrs Drinkwater who has been supporting the school in the Nursery,                     
leaves us to take up a permanent position at Harefield Junior School                       
and we know that she will continue to be amazing.   
 
Mrs McGee who will be on maternity leave. We cannot wait to hear                         
more about the newest edition to the ‘Ryefield Family’.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



Upcoming Dates For Your Diary 

 
 

Friday 20th July  End of Term  KS1 - 1.30pm / KS2 - 1.35pm 
 

 
AUTUMN TERM  

 
Monday 3rd September  INSET: Staff only 

Tuesday 4th September School opens for children 

Friday 19th October  School breaks up for Half Term 

22nd - 26th October Half Term 

Monday 29th October School opens 

Thursday 22nd and  x2 INSET DAYS: Staff only 
Friday 23rd November  

Friday 21st December Term Ends (KS1 Finish at 1.30/KS2 Finish at 1.35pm) 

 


